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Remembrance Service |
at St Alban's Church

Please join us for our
Remembrance Service on

" sunday 11th November - a
at 10am 1

Followed by the
Laying of the Wreaths &
Two Minutes Silence at

11am at the Village
War Memorial

M Comm,'a
‘}?_& (7%

&

». Refreshments will be served in t
% after the Act of Remembrance, by

Parish Council. There will be an
hall together wih the Poppy Wall
Ev I‘V%IS Ncome

18- 20\*'

tattparish.news@hotmail.com
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FROM THE RECTOR

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY

The eleventh hour of the eleventh
day of the eleventh month marks the
signing of the Armistice, on 11th
November 1918, to signal the end of
World War One. At 11 amon 11
November 1918 the guns of the
Western Front fell silent after more
than four years of continuous
warfare. The Last Post is traditionally
played to introduce the minute's
silence in commemoration
ceremonies. 'The Last Post' marks
the end of the day and the final
farewell. This year marks the
centenary of the end of the warl. On
this day, people around the
Commonwealth will be reflecting on
the lives that were changed
irrevocably, and those that were lost.
Some 65 million men were mobilised
across Europe during World War 1.
Nearly a third of them, some 21
million were wounded. Another 8.5
million were killed and some 7.7
million were taken prisoners of war.
All of them had family and friends
whose lives were changed forever by
the events of 1914-1918. This year
gives us the chance to remember, but
also to pray and work for peace,
looking forward with hope.

Observe
Remembrance
Day

People stop work to
observe a moment
of silence at 11am
on November 11,
which is the time
and date when hostilities formally
ended after more than four years of
battle during World War 1. Poppies
are worn as a symbol of respect and
tribute on Remembrance Sunday and/
or November 11.The day is also
marked by events such as memorial
services, church services and
parades. In Tattenhall, the church will
hold a service at 10am in church and
is followed by the laying of wreaths at
the Cenotaph at 11am.

Tattenhall Commemorates 100
years of the Armistice ending
World War 1

The Deputy Lieutenant, Mrs Sarah
Callander Beckett DL, is to represent
the Lord Lieutenant of Cheshire in
Tattenhall, and she will unveil the
additional memorial to WW1 to go
alongside ‘George, the War House’
which was unveiled at Tattenhall
Remembers in August 2014.

PARISH NEWS DEADLINES 2018

The last deadline for this year is 9" November.
There is no magazine in January so the first deadline of 2019
will be for the February edition—Friday 11th January
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The Churches of Tattenhall, Handley and Burwardsley
Churches without Walls

Rector: Rev. Canon Lameck Mutete, The Rectory, Tattenhall 770245

— Churchwardens Tattenhall Dee Mason 770553  George Richards 770482
THE CHURCH Handley Alex Park 771277 Christine Walley 771976
OF ENGLAND Burwardsley Jean Dutton 770379  Barbara Sculthorpe 770418

HOW YOUR LOCAL CHURCH (ST ALBANS) IS RUN:

Our church is run by me as Rector supported by a range of volunteers who serve the
Church and community as Churchwardens, Deputy Churchwardens and members of the
Parochial Church Council. People with a range of skills are needed and help is really
appreciated. Contact me or Churchwardens.

At the core of the organisation is the

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL (PCC) which is responsible for supporting the
Rector in the running and management of the parish of St Albans and promoting the
mission of the Church.

The Rector is automatically a member of the PCC and chairs the meetings. Other
members are elected at the AGM. Nominees have to be 16+ and have been on the
electoral roll for at least six months. The Secretary and The Treasurer have to be
proposed, seconded and elected by the PCC at the first meeting after the AGM. The
Churchwardens are also members. The AGM s usually held in April; it appoints the
Churchwardens for the next year and the members of the PCC for a three year term.

THE ROLE OF THE CHURCHWARDEN

A churchwarden’s duties are set out in full in Canon Law but are summarised below:

. They form a link between the Bishop and the Parish

. They represent the Laity and co-operate with the Incumbent (i.e. rector, vicar or priest-
in-charge)

. 'I;]hey encourage the parishioners in their faith and promote unity and peace among
them

. They are responsible for maintaining order and decency in the Church and Churchyard
especially during worship

. They are the legal owners of the church’s property — i.e. the plate, ornaments and other
moveable goods — and are responsible for keeping an inventory of it.

THE ROLE OF THE PCC

PCC members have significant responsibility for the local mission of the Church,
contributing to decisions about its strategic direction and use of resources. The PCCis a
Charity, therefore members are also Charity Trustees. They accept ultimate responsibility
for directing the affairs of their PCC ensuring that it is financially solvent and well-run, as
well as delivering its charitable outcomes.(?)

SUB COMMITTEES

The PCC is usually represented on the sub committees but non PCC members also serve.

These sub-committees typically meet once a quarter. At Tattenhall Church, we have the
following committees:

Standing Committee: Members are Rector, Churchwardens, Deputy
Churchwardens and PCC Vice Chair. This group is there to provide support and direction

tattparish.news@hotmail.com
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to the PCC and sub-committees as required.
Fabric Sub Committee (FSC):

Led by one of our Churchwardens the responsibility of the FSC is to keep the Church
and graveyard in good shape. Help is always needed with this ongoing task. Please
contact the Rector or Churchwardens.

Social and Fundraising Committee:

Led by a churchwarden this committee speaks for itself and is made up of volunteers
coming up with ideas for fund raising. Help is always required from anyone in our
community especially those with this ability and the desire to help.

Churchyard:

This is looked after by a PCC member. Yet again help is sought from the community
for the maintenance of our churchyard.

For those wanting the official Church of England description of a PCC and its members,
please note it can be found in The Church Representation Rules 2011 at http://bit.ly/
ZZfgKp.

N.B. Next month, I am going to be writing about how parish churches are looked after
financially

NEWS FROM OUR THREE PARISHES

ST ALBAN’S CHURCH, TATTENHALL

SERVICES Sunday mornings
8.00am and 10.30am

Wednesday
10am

Tattenhall Bereavement / Loss Café

Clarification maybe needed as to what this Cafe is really about. The present title
could be a little misleading and a name change is being considered. The plan is to
have a wide range of speakers who can give valuable support covering all aspects
of loss. The last speaker — a solicitor from Oliver & Co was so interesting and
informative, effectively giving free advice about Wills, that we are asking her back!
This Cafe is not all doom and gloom nor does it focus solely on death or losing
someone dear. There are many aspects around loss and coming to the cafe gives
a chance to explore them. A time to reflect, think, listen and offer any
experiences you may have to help others. Grief affects everybody differently and
how one copes is personal and difficult. Sharing can help and time spent at the
Cafe can be a comfort.

The next meeting will be on Friday 23rd November. This is an open meeting
where those present will be sharing their different experiences.

The Rector will be leading this session.
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Autumn Bible Study

Many thanks for all those who managed to come to our June and July Summer Bible
study series on ‘Forgiveness and Reconciliation’. Our next bible study is going to be on
Wednesday 17th October in the Vault. We will be looking at “Searching Stories’
from the Gospel of Luke which takes us to the heart of the Gospel.

7" November: Session Three- “The Prodigal Son”

We will enter into Jesus’ parable of the Prodigal Son (Luke 15:11-32) and will explore
the ways in which God’s love is offered and responded to in different relationships
W|th|n the parable, and within our own lives.

14'™ November: Session Four- “The Widow and the Judge”

In this session, we will explore Jesus’ parable of the Widow and the Judge (Luke 18:1-
8); and will consider the ways in which per5|stence is @ necessary element of faith.
21 November: Session Five — “Zacchaeus”

This session explores the story of Zacchaeus (Luke 19:1-10) and the ways in which
we are met in the present by the living Christ.

For further details, contact Father Lameck- 01829 770245

P.C.C. Meeting- Our next P.C.C. meeting is on 6th November 2018 in the Vault.
From The Records

Marriage

15" September 2018 Mathew Dutton and Sophie Day

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, HANDLEY

SERVICES 1st SUNDAY
Family Service 9.15am
3rd SUNDAY
Communion Service 9.15am

Handley Patronal Festival 2018 and an Invitation from ‘The Friends of
Handley Church’

Handley Church will be hosting the ‘Three Churches Together’ on Sunday 4"
November 2018 at 9.15 am.

If you live in the village or you have connections with any of the three churches;
Tattenhall, Handley and Burwardsley, you are most welcome. We are also going to
remg:lmber our loved ones on this day with some special prayers and lighting of
candles.

The Patronal service will be followed by a light lunch next door at the The Old
Rectory, by kind invitation of Jan and Rory. The PCC invites to the lunch all who
worship at All Saints and all 'Friends of All Saints'; the invitation is an opportunity to
say thank you to our 'Friends' who have supported us over the years in their
contributions to the upkeep of the church building and the churchyard, and also an

tattparish.news@hotmail.com
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opportunity to welcome new 'Friends'. If you would like to attend the lunch, please
email Jan (janlea99@gmail.com) for catering purposes.

Invitation from ‘The Friends of All Saints Handley’

All ‘Friends’ of Handley Church are cordially invited to come on 4™ November for the
above service. We would like to thank all our ‘Friends for all the generous
contributions that they continue to make for the life of our church. After the service,
there will be some refreshments for you all in recognition of your love for Handley
Church over the years. See you then!

From The Records

Marriage
1%t September 2018 Alasdair Huw Spencer Lea and
Alison Grace Ka TSNP NR

i

ST JOHN’S CHURCH, BURWARDSLEY

SERVICES 2nd SUNDAY
Songs of Praise 4.30pm
4th SUNDAY
Communion Service 9.15am

Sunday 11" November 2018 Remembrance Service 4.30pm

Roll of Honour Board

After months of hard work, we are pleased to inform you that finally the Diocese
approved Roll of Honour Board installation. We give thanks to Jeanne for working
tirelessly towards this project.

Remembrance Service 11" November at 4.30pm

This year we are going to have our Remembrance Service on the 11" November
when we normally have our Songs of Praise. Parishioners are encouraged to choose
hymns for this service that are in line with the ‘Remembrance Service’.

Lest We Forget

You are warmly invited to our Songs of Praise Remembrance Service, before which,
at 4.15pm the Roll of Honour Board will be unveiled.

Refreshments will be served in the Institute following the service.

From The Records

Marriage
8™ September 2018 John Andrew Jackson and Carole Elizabeth Fairfield
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The Vault @ St Alban’s T
A Place Of Welcome Tattcx;[ﬁa” Crcativc

*— MONDAYS from 2.00 —4pm MONDAY CLUB T extiles
Come And Meet Each Other for e 5

Table Games and Friendship TaCTile
i_ (Tattenhall’'s contemporary
% 1°' FRIDAY OF EACH MONTH 12-2pm textile group)

@7 SOUPAND w & [riends
&’ PUDDING i W Z invite you to their

LUNCH Winter Show 2018
‘*_ Sunday 18" November
=1t THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 7.30-9.30 10am-3pm
—— TATTENHALL WRITERS Barboqr Institute, Tattgnhall
0 5. i Textiles, plus Ceramics,
> | Come and share your scribblings Jewellery and Glass made by
— with fellow scribes! local makers who will all be on
h ' hei k
+ PENULTIMATE THURSDAY EACH MONTH gggj%ﬁ;f?ﬁﬁ?;setg \;v:er
BOOK CLUB 7.30-9.30 The Blook (li and buy
Enjoy sharing a book with t - We look forward
likeminded bookworms to seeing you there!

Refreshments available
Free Entry

See www.tattenhallchurch.co.uk calendar for this
month’s book

St Alban’s Engaging with the Community

&\q\\\Comme,,, WRISTBANDS TO COMMEMORATE
A;“ "% 100 YEARS OF THE ARMISTICE
To commemorate this historic event ,
hall & District Parish Council wishes to present a commemorative wristband
to all the children and youth of Tattenhall.
2978050\ These will be distributed through Sandy Bears Nursery,
Tattenhall Park School, Scout and Guide groups
and Bishop Heber High School.
If, however, you are not involved in any of these groups, wristbands can be collected

o from Alison’s Country Kitchen during the week
of 5" — 9™ November, between 8am and 3pm

 or from 17 Oaklands Avenue on 6" or 7" November
between 3.30pm and 6pm

e oratthe Fanll¥ Peace Party at the Barbour Institute
on Saturday 10" November.

DON'T MISS OUT!
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TATTENHALL and DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

tattenhallpc.co.uk

Parish Clerk: Ann Wright, 62 Well Street, Malpas, SY14 8QH
Telephone: 01948 861035 Email: tattenhallpc@outlook.com
Chairman: Iain Keeping

The monthly Parish Council Meeting was
held on Monday 1st October in the
Barbour Institute.

Public Participation

David Bish, Tattenhall Poppy Appeal
Organiser, had sent in a written report.
He reported that the 2017-18 poppy
Appeal in Tattenhall had raised over
£4700, due in part to over £1000 raised
by the Marina.

CwacC Local Plan Part 2

The issue of housing numbers within the
parish continues to be a contentious and
frustrating issue. A meeting with CWaC
Planning Department would be
requested.

Bus Shelter seating

It was noted that chairs have been
placed in the 2 Parish Council bus
shelters (at the bottom of High Street
and on Tattenhall Road). It was agreed
that the Clerk should seek prices to
install ‘perch bars’ at these bus stops.

Community Room at the Park
School

It was noted that there is to be a
meeting on Monday 15th October to
discuss this issue.

Christmas Events

It was agreed that that the trees and
lights would be erected on Sunday 2nd
December.

The Lantern Parade would be on Friday
7th December and Christmas Parties on
15th December.

CCTv

It was agreed that the Clerk should
investigate options to upgrade the CCTV
camera on High Street.

Armistice Weekend

The Parish Council is supporting a
number of events over the course of the
weekend. All residents are welcome to
join in. Details appear throughout the
magazine.

Cllr. Georgina Blackhurst

@ CARDS FOR GOOD CAUSES

R caring at Christmas with Charity Cards

Cards for Good Causes Charity
Christmas Card Shop, which sells
cards for more than 30 national charities,
opens on 30th October in the Tarporey
Baptist and Methodist Church.
Staffed by local volunteers, the Shop is
open Monday to Saturday, 10am to 4pm
from Tuesday 30th October to
Saturday 1st December.

Not only are the sales of Christmas Cards
an important source of funding for the
different charities, but they also

help to raise awareness of their work.

You can choose from a fantastic array of
charity cards and stock up on Christmas
essentials, such as wrapping paper and
gift tags.

The shop is part of the ‘Cards for Good
Causes’ national network of over 300
shops and in the past 5 years charities
have received over £20 million from sales
by Cards for Good Causes.

Cards for Good Causes also operates in
the Cathedral and John Street Methodist
Church in Chester until mid-December.
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HANDLEY MILTON GREEN

HANDLEY AND DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

CHOWLEY GOLBORNE DAVID

At a recent meeting of the Parish
Council a member of the public raised
the issue of free school transport to
Bishop Heber High in Malpas; the
Parish Council is supporting this family’s
efforts to use this service.

The state of the bus-shelter on the
south-bound side of the A41 in Milton
Green was discussed and Street Scene
will be contacted for their comments.
The local PCSO reported on the state of
the area with regard to criminal activity
and anti-social behaviour. He reminded

everyone to be vigilant and careful to
lock doors and windows.

The problem of speeding vehicles in
country lanes continues to be an issue.
The Parish Council adopted the
standing orders which govern the way
a council performs with regard to
proper behaviour, finance and legal
matters.

These and other matters can be seen
on our web-site
Handleyanddistrictparishcouncil.co.uk

" A heartfelt thank you to all the ladies (and their husbands, who fetched
' and carried ) who helped to decorate St Albans for the Harvest.

% It looked beautiful and we had lots of compliments. The bacon

PS54 butties were great, thanks to Dee. In fact, it was a great success.

*»
-

#A¢ Our next big occasion is the Remembrance Service on November 11th.
e &*" Then it's Christmas when our church is shown in all its glory.

If you would like to help, we would love to talk to you. We need strong
people to move and put up trees ,then people to decorate them.
Maybe your organisation or friends would like to join in and help.
Please contact me (Gillian) on 01829 770463 or the Church Wardens
whose numbers can be found on page 3 of the Parish News.

TATITENHALL OVER FIFTIES (TOKS)
Chairman: Noel Atkinson 01829 770808
Treasurer: Jack Raine
Secretary: Carol Weaver

At the meeting on 4" October Geoff
Williams gave a fascinating talk about
making and carving walking sticks and
about the weird and wonderful things
that can be “hidden” inside them.

On Thursday 18" October a coach of
members and friends followed the “trail
of the lonesome pine” (the M6) to the
Laurel and Hardy museum in Ulverston.
Whilst they didn't get into “another fine
mess” they did have a very enjoyable
day out to round off the trips for this

Summer.

The meeting on Thursday November 1%
will be the ever popular “Christmas
Market”. Stalls including the pharmacy,
Usborne books and Josies Xmas table
will be there and all members of the
community are welcome.

The Christmas meal will be on Thursday
6™ December at Carriages (12 for 12.30)
and the year will end with a trip to see
the pantomime Dick Whittington at
Colwyn Bay on Thursday 27" December.

It's Thursday, it's 2 o'clock, it's Tattenhall Over Fifties

so-don’t be shy why not come-along-and be a TOF

tattparish.news@hotmail.com
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CAROLS BY
CANDLELIGHT
Sunday 16th December 2018
in St. Alban’s Church
at 7.30pm
Tickets £12 (including
refreshments?}

Join Chester Bach singers for a mix
of carols and seasonal music.
Audience participation optional but
it's more fun if you do!

Enjoy a complimentary seasonal
glass of mulled wine and a mince
pie in the interval.

For information abOL_It tickets
please see our website
www.chesterbachsingers.org.uk

Tickets are available:

Online at
chesterbachsingers.yapsody.com
(no booking fee)

By telephone 01244 470890
(£1.50 booking fee)

From choir members (770104 or
770463)

On the door.

f,

“ Tattcnhall Music Society

27
Y

w
l
l
/

4
]‘ l\\' '/1\\' AN ‘ )&
Yy

On Sunday, November 11th 2018 , TMS is holding an
Armistice Concert in the Barbour Institute at 6.30pm.
It will bring to a close the weekend of
commemorations for the Armistice Day 100 years
ago. There will be a mixture of songs and music that
will reflect the era. We welcome back pianist,
Johnathan Fisher who will be accompanied by two
young opera singers, baritone Ed Robinson and
soprano Daniella Sicari, from the Royal Northern
College of Music.
Jonathan is a wonderfully versatile pianist and has
recently performed at the Bridgewater Hall, the
Liverpool Philharmonic and is a regular accompanist
at the BBC Young Musician of the Year.
At 7.05pm the concert will fall silent to hear the
‘Bells Ring Out for Peace’ rung from St. Alban’s along
with all church bells throughout the country.
Tickets will be £10 and are on sale in Tattenhall News
and Tattenhall Post Office and on the door.
If you would like any more information or have any
enquiries contact Anne McGrath 01829 770932.

L 4

VvVest Cheshire Rural

UEI A

THE LS RESITY OF THE THRO s

Come and join us for the next meeting of
West Cheshire Rural U3A on
Thursday 15th November at the
l . \ Barbour Institute in Tattenhall. t ‘\
Q George Sephton will talk about ‘ '
N = “The Beautiful Game”. S
Refreshments will be available from 2pm.
For further information on membership and forthcoming events please contact
either Hilary Scarratt 01829 770516 Hilary@Scarratt.com
or visit our website u3asites.org.uk/west-cheshire
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The November meeting of Tattenhall W I will be held in the main
hall of the Barbour Institute on Wednesday 21st at 7.30 pm. This
will be our A G M when the officers and committee for the
coming year will be nominated and voted in. Do come along and
take part in this important event.

For the social part of the evening we are being entertained by
the Waverton Handbell Ringers. For further information ring Sue
on 772659 or Ruth on 770762.

VILIAGE DIARY

Page 12 of 17

1st TOFs Meeting Barbour Institute |2.00pm
5th Parish Council Meeting Barbour Institute | 7.30pm
8th Film: Journey’s End Barbour Institute | 7.30pm
oth TADS Armistice Concert Barbour Institute
PARISH NEWS DEADLINE
10th Unveiling of Interpretation High Street 1.00pm
Board; Benches; Sculpture
10th Peace Parties Barbour Institute |various
11th Armistice Service St. Albans 10.00am
Act of Remembrance War Memorial 11.00am
Exhibition/Coffee Barbour Institute
Music Society Armistice Concert |Barbour Institute |6.30pm
14th Gardening Society Meeting Barbour Institute | 7.45pm
15th U3A Meeting Barbour Institute | 2.00pm
17th Tennis Club Jumble Sale Recreation Club 2.00pm
18th TacTile Show Barbour Institute | 10-3.00pm
21st WI Meeting Barbour Institute | 7.30pm
22nd CAMEO Lunch Carriages 12 noon
DECEMBER
3rd Parish Council Meeting Barbour Institute |7.30pm
4th OPAL Club Coffee Morning Barbour Institute 10.00am
6th Prize Bingo Barbour Institute | 7.00pm
7th Lantern Parade Details to follow
iﬁthi%rolﬁbv%ﬂeiight. - §t. Aibans 7-30pm
LA ULPATISILITEWSITIOUTIAN.Comm
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Tattenhall’s Village Hall

High Street Tattenhall Chester CH3 9PX

Email: barbourinstitute@btconnect.com
www.barbourinstitute.co.uk

tattenhall

amateur dramatics soc iety

Tocommemorate 100 years since the
toan evening of music and fun at
the Barbour Institute on Friday 9t
November

singalong.

Coffee Shop

Armistice, TADs would like to invite you

Come alongand join our old fashioned

Pick up your free tickets from Alison’s

Thursday 8th November 7pm for a 7.30pm start
Barbour Institute, Tattenhall.
£5 adults, £4 under 18s. Bar/ refreshments.

RN

JOURNEY'S' END_ =

et

This new British film adaptation of the 1928 play
by R.C. Sheriff was announced as part of the British

commemoration of the First World War Centenary.

Saturday 10th November
FAMILY PEA

PARTY &

From 2-4pm or 5-7.00pm

in the Barbour Institute g'

Join in with songs and games from t

A Celebration

8 id

Peace Nk
Try and spot the poppy you made among
the hundreds in the

Poppy Cascade

See the posters for more details

Set in the trenches near

Saint-Quentin, Aisne in 1918, Journey’s End gives a
glimpse into the experiences of the officers of the
British Army.

UPCONMING EVENTS

Friday 14th December
Doors 6pm, film starts 6.30pm
Barbour Institute, Tattenhall.
£5 adults, £4 accomp children.
Bar/ refreshments.

S Yo
‘l‘\

[V

7 W

% ?2’\"”\"7\*'1\* PAS VA
7 b ol i S A R\ \J

T..ltte,nh.zll Music Society

On Sunday evening, November 11th 2018,
TMS are holding an Armistice Concert in

to a close the weekend of
commemorations of the Armistice Day 100
years ago.

Full details can be found elsewhere in the
magazine.

the Barbour Institute at 6.30pm. It will bring

PADDINGTON 2

6.15 pm
Byes dewn 7.00pm

£1.00 entrance includes
tea and biscuits

Don’t forget to check
for details of all the
Christmas events at

the Barbour Institute.

Page 13 of 17




A wonderful joint
event for all the
Opal Clubs
organised by R.C.S,
our Rural
Community Services, was held at
the Chester Doubletree Hotel.
Coffee, entertainment, lunch,
competitions and a raffle provided a
full and interesting day... Tattenhall
members won a few competitions
too! Everyone thoroughly enjoyed
the day.

opAL Older People
Active Lives

Material for the Parish News should be sent
to the Editor, preferably by email to
tattparish.news@hotmail.com

If email is not possible, please forward
written contributions (typed if possible) to
22 Greenlands, Tattenhall.

This Newsletter is published by St. Alban’s
Parochial Church Council. The views
expressed are not necessarily those of
the Council or the Editor.

Copyright on all parts of this publication
remains with the contributors. Prior
permission to copy or publish, in any form,
must be obtained from them.

Application for the inclusion of adverts has
to be approved by the Editorial Board, such
requests being directed to Steve Robinson,
email deezel2206(@sky.com.

On Tuesday 4th December we
invite you to our one funding
event of the year

Opal Coffee Morning in the
Barbour Institute at
10.00am
Coffee plus mince pie,
just £1.00
with Raffle and
Bring & Buy Stall.

See you there

TATTENHALL BRIDGE CLUB

New members welcome! A friendly
introduction to club bridge

You do not need a partner just come along —

we have a host system.

We meet at 7 p.m. every (A E’Q ¢
o % *
Friday in the Barbour xg (¢
Institute, High Street, N e e
Tattenhall, CH3 9PX A S
Interested?

Contact Val Meeks :-
Email Val_Meeks@Yahoo.co.uk
or phone 01829 770781

BROWN KNOWL METHODIST CHAPEL
Rev. Rob Weir
01948 663936

On
_ Remembrance

'=ad November)

B we will be joining
our friends at
Holy Tr|n|ty, Bickerton, for a short
service at the War Memorial at 10.50
am, then continuing in church. You are
very welcome to join us.

All our usual Sunday Services are
held at 10.45 am followed by coffee
and biscuits, but we also have a
number of other activities - a house
group, ladies meeting, and men’s
walking group, while 2 ladies’ groups
meet for occasional meals.

Please contact (01244 535231) for
general info, (01829 782283) for
bookings, or see our website for more
details. brownknowlmethodist.com
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* Cheshire
3 Constabulary

b4 HOMEWATCH

POLICE CONTACT NUMBERS
EMERGENCY calls ONLY: Ring 999
INCIDENT calls: Ring 101

Dear Residents

There have been a number of thefts of
garden ornaments, one of which was
described as a high value art sculpture,
from a patio in a neighbouring Village.
In Broxton a cast iron table and 4 chairs
and cast iron chicken garden ornament
were taken.

Builders on-site lockups have also been

broken into with the theft of generators
and tools.

In Milton Green, during the night a
business property was broken into -
rear window was

Smashed, a metal safety bar was bent
back and a petty cash box was taken.

Anti Social Behaviour can be reported
to
jonathan.hurst@cheshire.pnn.police.uk
at Dragon Hall/ 101/CRIMESTOPPERS
on 0800 555 111 /or through your
Council, e-mail
ASBUnitChesterandRuralWest@cheshire
westandchester.gov.uk

Police Surgeries — are an
opportunity for residents to meet
local officers and report any
concerns or issues they might
have.

Tattenhall PCSO Surgery 12-1 pm
at Alison’s Country Café on 22nd
November and 3rd December
Tattenhall Library 12-1pm on 13th
December

Weekly Police surgeries are also

held on Friday at Dragon Hall
Police Station between 2pm and
3pm.

Electrostatic HomeWatch window
stickers are now available—please see
the Drop In info below. If your existing
HW sticker requires replacing or you are
a new member and would like one
please get in touch.

The Police always welcome your call on
101. Let them make the decision on its
urgency and a method of dealing

with your concern. If you aren't sure
about a suspicious situation you can
always call HomeWatch 771641 for
advice, or anonymously
CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555

111.

Rural officer contact details.
PC Gerard Gigg

Please call 101 or, f you wish to e-
mail Ged, his address is
gerard.gigg@cheshire.pnn.police.uk

FREE UV marker pens and Homewatch
window stickers are available on
request at the ‘Drop In’ at the Barbour
Institute, one for each person
attending.

The Drop In is held every Tuesday
10am — 12noon and all are welcome so
come along for a chat and to sort out
the world’s problems with endless
cuppas and biscuits for £1 per person,
1§1Iong with security advice thrown in for
ree.

With your free FREE UV marker
pens all that is required is that you
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mark your valued items with your
house name or number and postcode.
Sometimes items are stolen and
discarded such as photos that are of no
value to the thief but of great
sentimental value to you. Think about
it, what have you got to lose.

If you would like to be included in our

Book Club

¢ Come along 1o 5t Alban's Community Room every 3rd
by Thursday of the Month 7:30-9:30pm and enjoy sharing a
book with like minded bookworms!
November 15th
Huosted by Glyn Jones

The book for NOVEMBER is
Into the Water by Paula Hawking

e-mail HomeWatch updates contact
list, send your details to
graham@gmarsden.co.uk together with
your address and phone number in
case of e-mails bouncing back.

Graham Marsden 771641

Soup & Pudding
6

% Please join us in St Alban's
Community Room for

Soup & Pudding

Friday 2nd November &
7th December
12-9pm  E3

CAMEDO .
(Come and meet each other)

/Lum—tﬂ‘.,

The CAMEO Lunch is on every
fourth Thursday
Come and meet everyone
Arrive with old friends,
and leave with NEW FRIENDS

Join us at CARRIAGES on November 22nd
for a 2 course lunch
Starter/main or main/pudding
including coffee for £15.00
at 12 for 12.30 pm

A raffle is held, with the proceeds going to a
local charity
Ring Kate (Bosley) on 01829 771660
to book a place.

tattparish.news@hotmail.com
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CLUB

TATTENHALLS
VILLAGE HALL

The prize of E1500 was won
by number 7S5
Membership forms are now available for the new lottery which starts
with the November draw.
The form can be downloaded at barbourinstitute.co.uk
or collected when you are in the building.
If you are already a member, you don’t have to do anything
but if you haven’t joined yet, there’s still time!

TATITIENHAYT.N.,
TENNISCLUOUOB

SOl =
tattenha
~— tennis

J U mp L ©

s JAl L

At the
RECREATION
CLUB
Field L.ane
Tattenhall CH3 9QF
SATURDAY 17 NOVEMBER
DOORS OPEN 2pm
Entrance £0.50
DONATIONS GRATEFULLY
RECEIVED
9:30 to 12:00 on morning of sale

TATTENHALL and FARNDON
SURGERIES

The Surgeries will be closed for half a day
on 29th November and on 12th December

from 12.30pm
The Surgeries will reopen at 8.00am the
following morning.
In cases of emergency, please ring 01829
771588.

FrTattenhnall Gardening Society

~ J N\ 4K 7/

The Making of RHS Garden
Bridgewater, Salford
= plans and progress

.’a -

Wednesday 14th November
at 7.45pm in The Barbour Institute

As the largest gardening project in Europe the
5th RHS Garden will be on a truly exciting
scale.

It will grow into a world-class garden and
deliver benefits to the local and wider
community. The first phase includes the
restoration of the four hectare (11 acre)
Walled Kitchen Garden.

Plans also include a new schools Learning
Centre to grow young people's horticultural
knowledge.

Hear first-hand from Marcus Chilton-Jones, the
garden's curator, about the history of the site,
the undergoing renovation and the vision for
the future.

Non-members welcome!

Contact Jen Benefield, Chair, for further details
01829 770692
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